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Health, Safety & Environment Committee 
Subject: 
Laser Safety 
Origin: 
Health, Safety and Environment Manager
Purpose of the paper
To inform the HSE committee of plans to standardise laser safety guidance for departments with class 3b and class 4 lasers
Action required

None
Background

The laser safety policy was updated in 2009 and minor changes were made to clarify roles and responsibilities.

The Laser Safety Advisor and the Health, Safety and Environment Manager carried out a joint audit of argon lasers in the department of Aeronautical and Automotive Engineering in July 2009. The audit was intended to identify areas for improvement in the use of these lasers and to establish how the revised policy would affect standard University arrangements for ensuring laser safety.

Findings

The findings of the audit were issued to the department concerned and various recommendations were accepted for immediate action. 
The audit did reveal that detailed guidance is required to support the revised laser safety policy. Lack of clear guidance raised concerns about the audit process itself and that departments should be expected to make changes in their laser management arrangements  without written standards being in place. 
Action taken

· The Laser Safety Technical Group agreed a protocol for future laser audits by the HSE office

· University guidance will be drafted for the February meeting of the HSE committee. This guidance will be circulated both internally (for consideration by members of the Laser Safety Technical Group) and to a peer institution to verify that the guidance is consistent with that adopted by the wider University community.
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